

December 17, 2010

Environmental Intergovernmental Affairs Branch Ontario Ministry of the Environment 135 St. Clair Avenue West, 3rd Floor Toronto, Ontario M4V 1P5

Attention:

Mr. G. Rocoski, Director

Dear George,

Re: Shipping Solid Waste to Michigan

Further to our discussions regarding waste disposal, I want to confirm that Peel Region stopped shipping its municipal solid waste to Michigan at the end of 2008. Peel began utilizing Ontario Landfill capacity under a 25 year disposal agreement with Waste Management of Canada Corporation.

As you know, Peel Region incinerates approximately 150,000 tonnes per year of its waste at the Algonquin Power energy-from-waste facility located in Peel Region with the balance of its municipal solid waste going to landfill.

Feel free to contact me at 905-791-7800 ext. 4703 if you have further questions in this regard.

Yours/very truly,

Norman Lee

Director, Waste Management

NL/zb